December 4,1939

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Association has sponsored the second annual National Basketball Championship and has further-more, on the recommendation of "Phog" Allen and H. G. Olsen, made plans to hold the National Championship as well as the regional tournament in Kansas City. The Western Conference has voted support of this tournament, so far as N. C. A. A. District #4 goes, and has made it possible for the Western Conference to be represented in the tournament.

enthusiastically and loyally support the tournament and cooperate with "Phog" Allen and H. G. Olsen in every possible way.

Cordially and sincerely yours,

Janit T

LWS: dmf

L. W. St. John Director of Athletics

Les en.